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To the Wheatland School District Parents and Community, 

Many of you are aware of the horrific shooting at the Marjory Stoneman Douglas High School 
in Parkland, Florida. Our hearts go out to the entire school population and community over this 
senseless act of terror and violence. Many of you are also aware of threats made to some 
schools in the Sacramento Area, as well as one made to the Yuba City Unified School District 
this week.  

This tragedy and these ongoing threats highlight the importance of ensuring that we keep our 
students safe. We want to share some of the safety processes and communication measures 
the Wheatland School District has in place.  
 
Through the school district’s close partnership with the Yuba County Sheriff’s Office, the 
Wheatland Police Department and the Beale Air Force Base Security Forces, we have placed 
safety as the highest priority. We review safety measures with staff frequently and we practice 
our district emergency response system monthly.  We have lockdown drills at a minimum of 3 
times a year at each site and we have fire drills monthly. We also have an Emergency 
Response System called Catapult. This system is used with all our drills and is an essential 
communication tool for staff and law enforcement. We have installed a door locking system 
that keeps the doors locked throughout the day and with the simple flip of a security device we 
can make sure the doors are closed, locked, and safe without someone having to go outside 
to lock them. We have security cameras at our intown sites and we have cameras on our buses. 
We also have established comprehensive school safety plans which were created with the help 
and guidance of local law enforcement and Beale Security Forces. We have school site safety 
committees at each school, and run other safety trainings throughout the year. 
 
The district has established several communication distribution channels that are designed to 
keep parents, students and the community abreast of emerging and ongoing emergencies. We 
will relay up-to-date messaging through our All Call System, our texting system and on our 
district/site website as well as through our social media channels. 

Please remind your children that we have a district psychologist, school counselors and our 
site administration who are there to help students during this time of sadness and fear, as well 
as to help prevent this type of tragedy from ever occurring. They are also available if anyone 
needs to report something suspicious or out of the ordinary.  

In closing, we recognize that an attack on children in any community is an attack on all of our 
children, and we appreciate the trust you place in us to keep your children safe. We have no 
greater priority than to provide a safe environment for our students and staff, and we take all 
threats to student safety extremely seriously.  

 
Sincerely,  

          

Craig M. Guensler 
 

Craig M. Guensler 
Superintendent  

 


